SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Special Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 21st July 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.15pm.

PRESENT

Cllrs C Osborne (Mayor), N Aldis, M Bartlett, P Blaine, D Broughton, D Gale, M Pettitt, D Sharman, P Sharman, Mrs S Sutton and G White
Also present were Mr B George, Head of Library Services, Bedfordshire County Council, Jemma McDonald and Zoe Ashby, Beds Rural Communities Charity, Siobhan Vincent, Rights of Way Officer, Mid Beds District Council and one elector.
1.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Scott and Smith and County Cllr Scott.  Not present: Cllr Jones
(47/08)

2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members (48/08)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
There were none.
(b) Personal Interests 
Cllr P Sharman (Planning Application 08/01196/FULL) Applicant is a personal friend of Member’s employer.  
3. Barry George – Head of Library Services, Bedfordshire County Council
(49/08)
Mr George had brought the plans for the extension to the library, planned for later this year.  He explained that the floor area of the actual library would be almost doubled, have a greatly improved children’s section, allow for 50% more books in the adult section and be able to house treble the number of computer terminals than at present.  There will also be a room for groups which will hold around 35 people, although there will be no cooking facilities as there are at present.
The work is planned to start in mid-September and be completed by February 2009.  He said that the library would need to be closed and emptied for three to four months but when complete the opening hours would be extended. He asked for suggestions on ways to alleviate the problems this would cause.  It was suggested that a short term let could be taken on one of the empty shops in the town or that a mobile library could visit the town regularly, perhaps at the weekend when it was not scheduled to be elsewhere.
Mr George said that there would be an exhibition in the library, explaining what was happening, in the next few weeks.

4. Sandy Town Plan 
(50/08)

Jemma McDonald and Zoe Ashby from Beds RCC attended, together with Siobhan Vincent from Mid Beds District Council in order to talk about the possibility of Sandy producing a Town Plan.  They acknowledged the work done by the Market Town’s Healthcheck produced in 2002 and said that this could give guidance for outstanding actions.  However, they said that the main difference between the Healthcheck and the Town Plan was that the former was produced by an outside agency, while the latter would be produced by the community.

A Member questioned the impact the Plan might have in influencing planning matters.  Ms Vincent said that Mid Beds DC take Parish Plans very seriously and they are reviewed regularly. She also said that the District Council would provide up to £1500 funding for the production of a plan.
Methods for ensuring involvement of all the Community were explained, such as piggy backing on popular events, consulting on busy days in the town and going into schools.
The Town Council would probably have to match the funding provided by Mid Beds DC and this should be allowed for in the 2009/10 budget if the plan goes ahead. Beds RCC will provide support for the project at no charge.
Resolved: (a)That Sandy Town Council should, in principle, move forward with the production of a Town Plan with the intention that the Town Council involves itself fully in the support process in so far as is possible.

(b) That Cllrs Bartlett and White together with the Clerk and Deputy Clerk be requested to attend the steering group meetings, the first to be held on Monday 28th July 2008 at 2.00 pm.

(c) That the Town Plan consultations should be launched in September 2008.

5. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council










  
(51/08)
(See list attached)
6. Notes from Society of Local Council Clerks Seminar – 9th & 10th July 2008



(52/08) 
The Clerk was thanked for the production of the report, the contents of which were noted.  A number of common themes with the Mayor’s report from the NALC conference were noted, such as greater community involvement, Parish Plans and the need to ensure that there is concerted action among Town Councils in negotiations with Unitary Authorities.
7. Central Bedfordshire Town Council Survey


(53/08)
Members worked through the questionnaire regarding arrangements after the establishment of Central Bedfordshire.

Resolved: (a) That Sections 1, 2, 3 (apart from questions 4,5 and 6) and 4 be completed by the Town Clerk according to instructions (Copy of completed questionnaire attached.

(b) That answers to questions 4, 5 and 6 be deferred until Town Council meeting on 15th September to allow the views of other Town Councils to be sought.
8. Working with other Town and Parish Councils


(54/08)
The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write and ask that a meeting of the Bedfordshire Association of Town Councils be arranged in order that the issue of working together might be discussed.
9. Co-option of new member

(55/08)


The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

Resolved: (a) That the Clerk and Deputy Mayor be asked to re-draft the form so that it is couched in more accessible terms.

(b) That it should include the reasons for disqualification as a candidate for co-option.

10.  Press Release. 








(56/08)
Resolved: (a)That a press release be issued regarding the forthcoming work in the library

(b) That a press release be issued regarding the production of a Town Plan and the need for volunteers from the community to participate in its production.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	11/7/08

89/08


	08/01204/TPO

Sandy Town Council

10 Cambridge Road,

SANDY

SG19 1JE
	Tree Preservation Order: Works to trees as per submitted schedule at Recreation Ground, Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours The Conservative Club, 21 Bedford Road, 12,14,16,17,18,19,20,22 Albion Court and 61,63,65,and 67 Swansholme Gardens Sandy notified

	Resolved: No objections
	Town Council 

21/7/08
	

	11/7/08

90/08


	08/01196/FULL

Mr S Darlow

1 Balmoral Close

SANDY

SG19 1TL
	Full application for erection of single garage to side of dwelling at 1 Balmoral Close, Sandy,Beds. 

Near neigbours 2, 13  and 14 Balmoral Close, Sandy notified 
	Resolved: No objections 
	Town Council

21/7/08
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